P&C News

Coorparoo State School

February 2020

First P&C Meeting



The P&C is run by a group of volunteers and supports the School in building a strong community spirit with a range of Events, and provides services such as the Uniform & Tuckshop, and the School Community

Liaison Officer (Leisa Whybird).

Our first P&C meeting for 2020 is **Tuesday evening February** 11th at 6.45pm in the School Library.

All parents and carers are welcome and it's a great way to contribute to the School community. For more information about our P&C. Webpage:www.csspandc.org.au

Emails: pandc@coorparooss.eq.edu.au
Facebook: www.facebook.com/cssparents

Our Annual General Meeting is held on Tuesday 10th March at 6.45pm, all P&C Executive positions are vacated at the AGM. At each AGM the P&C must elect from its members the following office holders: a president, at least one vice-president, a secretary, a treasurer, and any additional officers, as decided by the P&C. Visit the P&C's QLD website at www.pandcqld.com.au where you can view Role descriptions on the P&C Guide.

Other roles we would like to add for 2020 include: Information Technologies Secretary (to implement new file sharing software, and keep our new website updated). Event Coordinator (we run a number of events, some with fundraising opportunities, and have a band of merry helpers, but would love more input into events in 2020/21).

Other roles in 2019 have included: an **Assistant Treasurer** (we employ a book keeper to cover regular payments and transactions, while this role assists in cash handling during events, budget setting and reporting at meetings). Plus, **Vice-presidents for Grant Applications** and **Traffic control**, Secretaries for **Communications** and **Membership**.

As parents we all juggle many commitments, so by sharing the duties across more roles we can ensure it's a manageable and enjoyable experience for all. 2020 is a great time to take on one of these roles because:

- there is no fete this year!
- there are lots of processes already in place to make the roles easier
- there are paid staff who do a fantastic job Leisa Whybird (SCLO & uniform shop) and Sunny & Liz (Tuckshop).



If you are interested in finding out more about joining the P&C or taking on an executive position for 2020 please contact Leisa Whybird (School Community Liaison Officer) on sclo@coorparooss.eq.edu.au.

Music Sub-Committee

Our first (MSC) meeting for 2020 will be held on **Tuesday**, **Feb 11 at 5:30pm** in the music block. If you have a child participating in the music program at CSS or a passion for music please consider joining the committee.

With the new year ahead and families moving onto to high school or other adventures, we have a few positions on the MSC executive in need of filling at this meeting. **Positions open include: Treasurer & Secretary.** If you don't feel a position on the exec is your thing please consider attending the meeting to see how you can support your child and the music program at CSS.

Musical 2020

Every 2 years for the last 8 years, CSS has produced a musical. In 2020 we hope to showcase the wonderful talents of CSS students from grade 3 to 6 in yet another production.



With only a short time before the musical is announced (March) we are looking for willing volunteers to help with the CSS musical production. If you would like to get involved the following roles need to be filled:

Producer; Choreographer; Props and Set Design Manager; Back stage Manager; Costume Manager

There will be other roles to fill as the process unwinds. Time commitment would include term 2 and 3 rehearsals with a performance weekend the 3rd weekend in August (subject to change).

Proposed rehearsal times (subject to change): Sundays 12-4pm during Terms 2 & 3. Mid-week rehearsal, Wednesday afternoon after school, 3-5pm Terms 2 & 3. It is a really fun time for parents and children involved!!

If you would like more information (clarification of roles etc) please contact Juliet Briner - 0427 071 860 or email. Juliet briner@yahoo.com.au

Parent Rep Scheme

At the start of each year requests are sent out for 1 or 2 parents per class, to become Parent Reps.

The volunteer role includes: being a point of contact for the teacher, and families; creating a class contact list and forwarding monthly emailed P&C Newsletters; and organising events for your class or year level (e.g. picnic in the park, dinner or a morning tea for parents).

Forms for participation and contact information will be distributed by your teacher at the information evening or via handouts.

Tuckshop 2020

Tram Stop 26 (Tuckshop) opened on Monday 3rd February 2020. Register to order via www.flexischools.com.au.

Swim Club Sub-Committee

Friday nights from 5.30pm in Term 1 & 4.

More details on joining and times visit https://coorparooswimclub.com.au/



P&C Events for 2020

Some Events already in the pipeline include our Welcome Movie Night on Saturday 22nd February (see details below).

Last year a whole lot of fun was injected into the Cross Country by combining it with a **Colour Explosion Run 4 Fun.** With your feedback we are currently working to improve some aspects of this event for May 1st, 2020.

The **school Dance** is planned for June 19th, and the much anticipated **Musical** runs over 3 days with performances on the 14th,15th & 16th August.



A Free Community

MOVIE NIGHT

SATURDAY 22 FEBRUARY

KIJINI FIELD OFF HALSTEAD STREET

Proudly supported by Lord Mayor's Suburban Initiative Fund

PRE-MOVIE CARTOONS FROM 6PM MOVIE STARTS AT 6.30PM







